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Club Contacts 

 
President:  Charlie Brown 
  Phone AH 03 5825 3133 
  Mobile 0419 503 994 
   Email 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
  Jim Hepworth 
  Phone AH 03 58251023 
  Mobile 0438344512 
  Email: home@hepworthandco.com.au 
 
Special Events Organizer: 
  Ray Manson 
  Phone BH 03 5831 2866 
  Mobile 0411 245 579 
  Email 
 
Junior Development: 
  Darryn King 
  Phone  AH 0358210436 
  Mobile 0412969063 
  Email: darrynking@mcmedia.com.au 
 
Newsletter Contributions: 
  Andrew Russell 
  Phone AH 03 58253379 
  Mobile 0407438793 
  Email ardesign03@bigpond.com 
 
 

Notice of Meeting: 
When: Monday, June 1st h          
Where: Terminus Hotel 
Time: 7.30 pm 

Presidents Report 
 
SEE YOU ALL MONDAY NIGHT, JUNE 

7.30PM, @ 7.30 TERMINUS HOTEL OR 

EARLIER FOR TEA 

 

KHANACROSS  

 

As the Captain wasn't there, we believe that the 

Day/Night Khanacross was a treat enjoyed by 

everyone there and Brianny has written the 

competition report.  Also, she has put together 

a short brief on how most of us feel out there 

when we go to line up and compete.   We also 

believe the talk was that the fire was very small 

and we really needed Charlie to light the track 

up for the night run, but he was elsewhere.   

 

“My favourite sport. Nothing has a feeling like 

rally!!! 

I see the trees (most of the time in the distance) 

and try to judge them, to gain a gage for the 

race. The smell of a mixture of dirt, fuel and 

fumes fill my lungs when I open the door. Can’t 

beat that smell. 

My dad my navigator (mostly) sits next to me, 

red faced which I am sure is going to drain 

and whiten once we are on the brakes, on the 

course trying to beat my personal best. 

At the start between the two large truck tires 

sits the dim timing light. Which turns green 

signalling us to start! 

The light turns green, the sick feeling in the pit 

of my stomach is strong and present – I’m off. I 

shift into second before the first corner, foot 

flat to the floor. Feeling confident as the first 

part of the track is always the same .The 

second stage of the track is all about change. 

What am I in for? My mind is full of commands 

left foot braking, watching my lines, and trying 

to look ahead as my direction skills suck .Not 

an easy task. I think to my self is the track 

going to be straight, wavy, dry, muddy, or my 

favourite tree lined. 



The completion of the race for me comes with 

extreme mixed emotions. If the race has gone 

well I feel proud, happy and generally good. If 

it didn’t meet my expectations I feel 

disappointed but I can’t wait to get back in and 

improve my next drive. I count myself lucky as 

in these times I can count on great mentors and 

friends at the club to pull you out of the 

disappointment generally with some banter, 

joking and tough love”.              

 

PHILLIP ISLAND 6 HOUR 

 

This event will run on the first weekend in 

August and entries have closed and teams 

filled.  We would like to see a number of 

helpers down there for the weekend.  It is 

usually cold so take a beanie!  It is a fantastic 

weekend and if you really feel like it, you can 

go and see the penguins on the Saturday night 

or visit the Chocolate Factory as you enter the 

island.     

 

HILL CLIMB 

 

The Hill Climb is over for another year with 

the biggest number of entries (70 cars) that we 

have ever hosted.  I would like to thank all the 

people that came along and helped as this is 

one of our fundraising days for the year and to 

be able to sit back once they were all parked, 

everyone just went about there job in a very 

professional manner from start to finish.  I say 

this every year, but you guys really deserve a 

pat on the back for how you go about the job.   

 

We have had a slow start to the year mainly 

due to the safety upgrade of the DECA track 

and our work could be quite easily seen out 

there with our massive tyre bundles brightly 

painted.  The grass was manicured, so again 

the club will start to see the benefit of this 

work for the next four to five years.  Well done 

to everyone who helped out with this upgrade.    

 

 

 

 

 

THE WHISPER 

 

The Whisper has been busy.  The phone has 

been running hot.  A white RX7 and a blue 

RX7 almost got sent to the wrecking yard but 

nothing more than a chasse straightening, 

new panels and lots of money won't fix. 

 

Heard the story about the old bull and the 

young bull?  The young bull is still not as 

good as the old bull when the young bull said 

“oops” when he hit the fence!   

 

You know the phone lines are guaranteed to 

get mixed up when going to Rushworth but it 

was nice to be checked upon to see if any 

injuries but they got the wrong name 

confused.  Typical Rushworth phones!   

 

A quick blue car with problems.  One week 

the seat falls out; the next week the gearbox 

breaks.  Maybe if they slow down a bit, that 

should be ok.         
 
 
 

 
See you at the meeting, 

          Charlie Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
  

On Saturday 9th of May 2015 Shepparton District Car Club held its first night Karnacross at 

Mooroopna track for the year. It was a fantastic night with approximately 12 seniors, 6 juniors 

although we were missing one of our Industrious leaders. The weather looked concerning although 

some members were disappointed the weather held off because it would have made for a fast, 

slippery, track. It was fantastic to see so many lights, light up the track. Some were trying to light up 

China (Jamie) others had very little light (Josh) some were concerned lights weren’t going to work on 

their turn (Darren Bohm) and some had hazard lights. Poor Andrew was out on his first night drive 

due to mechanical brake down. The night saw Toby’s first solo drive as well as some new welcome 

faces. As usual all participating members had fun, raced hard and enjoyed the night. 

The success of these nights are due to dedication, organisation, and a great group of people. 

Thanks Brianny Nickson.  

 



 
(School English descriptive writing 

presentation)  

My favourite sport. Nothing has a feeling like 

rally!!! 

I see the trees (most of the time in the distance) 

and try to judge them, to gain a gage for the 

race. The smell of a mixture of dirt, fuel and 

fumes fill my lungs when I open the door. 

Can’t beat that smell. 

My dad my navigator (mostly) sits next to me, 

red faced which I am sure is going to drain and 

whiten once we are on the brakes, on the 

course trying to beat my personal best. 

At the start between the two large truck tires 

sits the dim timing light. Which turns green 

signaling us to start! 

The light turns green, the sick feeling in the pit 

of my stomach is strong and present – I’m off. 

I shift into second before the first corner, foot 

flat to the floor. Feeling confident as the first 

part of the track is always the same .The 

second stage of the track is all about change. 

What am I in for? My mind is full of 

commands left foot braking, watching my 

lines, and trying to look ahead as my direction 

skills suck .Not an easy task. I think to my self 

is the track going to be straight, wavy, dry, 

muddy, or my favourite tree lined. 

The completion of the race for me comes with 

extreme mixed emotions. If the race has gone 

well I feel proud, happy and generally good. If 

it didn’t meet my expectations I feel 

disappointed but I can’t wait to get back in and 

improve my next drive. I count myself lucky as 

in these times I can count on great mentors and 

friends at the club to pull you out of the 

disappointment generally with some banter, 

joking and tough love.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UP COMING EVENTS 

 

Khanacross – Mooroopna Track 

Sunday 14 June  

DECA Sprint Sunday 5 July 

Sub regs out soon 

 

SDCC thanks its sponsors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

much more than a simple 

print shop 

For more information call 
us on (03) 5825 1700 or 
send an email to 

gvprint@gvprint.com.au 

 

 
 

95 Wyndham Street, Shepparton 
 

ph: (03) 5821 1441   
fax: (03) 5822 1401 

 
http://www.autobarn.com.au 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       

Sleeth Tyres Mooroopna    

9 Mill Street, Mooroopna, 
VIC 3629  

ph: (03) 5825 3773     
fax: (03) 5825 3773 
sleeth.tyres@bigpond.com 
 

 

Mechanical Repairs, RWC, 

Air-Conditioning All Work 

Guaranteed 

Motor Engineers & Repairers - 

Shepparton, VIC  

9 Naomi St, Shepparton VIC 

 

 

JOHNSONS PERFORMANCE 

CENTRE PTY LTD 

27 Lipton Drive Thomastown 

VIC 3074 

(03) 9469 2566 

 


